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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 7 NOVEMBER 2018, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies,  Angela Evans,  Valerie George, Julian George (Chair), County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).

APOLOGIES
Cllrs Nicholas Lloyd , Geoff Harries
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Mary Carrington, Alan Carrington

ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Julian George (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 5 September  2018..
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Defibrillator /Training / Cabinet

The defibrillator and training kit has now been delivered and training organised for either the 11/12/13 December.   Councillors were asked to advise the Clerk within the next couple of days, the most suitable date.  The training will be open to the public and will be held in Walwyns Castle Village Hall at 7 pm.   The actual day will be advertised in the Peninsula Paper, the Village Face Book page and the Walwyns website at which can be accessed at www.pembtcc.co.uk.
The Clerk has identified a suitable cabinet that will withstand the proximity to the coast, ensure the pads do not freeze in the winter, will sound an alarm should the batteries degrade, and provide a torch should it need to be used after dark.  As recommended by the British Heart Foundation the cabinet will be installed on an outside wall and remain unlocked. 

The Clerk has arrange for a loan from the Village Hall Committee in order to purchase the cabinet prior to training and this will be paid back as and when the Council receive further fund raising donations.

The Council asked the Clerk to thank all members of the Village Hall for their support and help in this project.

Peninsular Papers EPF Application

Councillors are keen to support the Peninsular Papers replacement printer and suggested that the contribution should be tied to the amount of grant available to each community.  If all areas allocated 20% of their grant allowance there would be sufficient funds for the printer plus some funds left for individual applications.   The Clerk was asked to feedback this information to Gill Thorne to enquire whether this was acceptable to the Group.
Progress Report on Capeston Farm/Rickeston
The Council received a copy of a letter sent to Chris Phillips from Capeston Farm giving an update on progress of problems identified by residents and asking him to contact them with any issues.
The  Clerk advised the Council she had received some feedback from residents on the state of the road as verges were constantly being eroded resulting in the roads being coated with mud, especially after the recent rains.    Capeston did some work on the roads the previous year but were told not to do this as it was the responsibility of PCC Highways.  
The residents advised that the Rickeston road coming out opposite the Thornton access had been repaired but the road the residents use to go to Town had not.   In view of this the Clerk asked the residents for a map in order that she could pass this to PCC Highways with a request for further work to be done in the area.

Village Hall Notice Board

The Clerk asked the Village Hall Secretary to find out if it would be acceptable to replace the cloudy front Panel on the Walwyns Notice Board with clear Perspex.   In the meantime, she has asked a local contractor to quote for the work.   
However, should the Village Hall not consider this to be an acceptable solution  the Clerk suggested that an application for grant funding could be made for a new Notice Board.
AGENDA ITEMS

Mail Box - Castle Farm Area

Mr Puglia advised the Council that the public mail box sited near the farm has been removed.   The Clerk advised the Council she has contacted Royal Mail regarding this and will feedback when a reply is received.
Data Protection Registration

The Council has now been registered with the ICO in line with the latest legal requirements of the GDPR for organisations storing personal data.   The Clerk has carried out a data audit of information stored and this includes the personal details of all Councillors,  Electoral Role detail of all residents and email addresses of those residents and organisations communicating during the course of business.  
She also confirmed that all out of date, or details no longer required have been removed from her computer and would ask Councillors to do the same.

The Clerk also confirmed that in order to meet the legal requirements of the act all information is stored on a password protected personal computer in her office which is covered by an anti virus and data recovery system.

Budget Proposals for 2019/2020

The Clerk asked for all budget proposals to be submitted before the end of December in order that she could put together a proposed Budget and Business Plan for discussions and  approval at the January meeting.

A copy of our up to date income and expenditure was circulated to Councillors.

Planning
There were no planning consultancies for July.

Finance Report
	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	September Salary
	   99.28
	

	October Salary
	   99.28
	 

	Expenses
	   27.97
	

	HMRC (July, Aug, Sept)
	   74.40
	

	ICO Registration
	   40.00
	

	Internal Audit Fee
	   40.00
	

	TOTAL
	 380.93
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 pm.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 2 SEPTEMBER AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Julian George [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


